From: 

Batya Elbaum

To:

My friends and colleagues

Re:

The Louis and Esther Elbaum Endowment

Date:

October 31, 2007

As you may know, my father, Louis Elbaum, passed away at the age of 95 on October 23, 2007. He is survived by my mother, Esther Elbaum; a brother and sister who live in California; his three children and their partners; seven grandchildren; one great-grandchild; and many devoted friends and extended family.
My father’s last days were comfortable and peaceful, thanks in large part to the outstanding medical and personal care he received at my parents’ home, the Irving Cypen Tower at the Miami Jewish Home and Hospital for the Aged (MJHHA), at Mount Sinai Medical Center, and especially at the Olson Hospital at MJHHA.
My father was, and my mother is, thankful for the time and professional attention of their physicians, nurses, and therapists. In addition, my parents frequently acknowledged the intelligence, diligence, compassion, and wisdom of their so-called ‘non-professional’ service providers, who are often given labels like “home health aide”, “nurse’s aide”, or, most commonly, “patient care technician.”  To honor these individuals, and in memory of my father, my mother has directed us to establish an endowment fund whose sole purpose will be to provide scholarships for patient care technicians and/or their children to pursue careers in health care. We have established this fund at FIU, where my younger brother, Leonard Elbaum, is Associate Professor and Chair of the Department of Physical Therapy. Scholarships from the fund will assist qualified individuals to matriculate in any of the professional preparation programs offered by the FIU College of Nursing and Health Sciences (CNHS) or College of Medicine (COM).

Therefore, anyone wishing to honor my father may make a donation in his memory to the “Florida International University Foundation: Louis and Esther Elbaum Endowment.”  Donations should be sent to Roger Wyman, whose contact information appears below. 
Thanks to all of you for your unwavering support and kindness in the last weeks of my father’s life.
Florida International University Foundation: 

Louis and Esther Elbaum Endowment 

c/o Roger E. Wyman
Assistant Vice President for Advancement Services
University Advancement -- MARC 540
Florida International University
Miami, FL 33199
Tel: 305-348-3332 
E-mail: wymanr@fiu.edu
